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Written Question 
 

Date:  March 20, 2018 
 
Asked by: Adam Arreak Lightstone, MLA 
  Iqaluit-Manirajak 
 
Asked of: Hon. Lorne Kusugak, MLA 
  Minister responsible for the Nunavut Housing Corporation 
 
Title:  Administration of the Government of Nunavut’s Staff Housing Policy 
 

 
 
1. As of March 1, 2018, broken down by community and size of unit (within the 

meaning of Schedule E of the Government of Nunavut’s Staff Housing Policy), how 
many staff housing units were maintained (within the meaning of Page NHC-3 of the 
Business Plan - Government of Nunavut and Territorial Corporations - 2017-2020) 
by the Nunavut Housing Corporation? 
 

2. As of March 1, 2018, broken down by community and size of unit (within the 
meaning of Schedule E of the Government of Nunavut’s Staff Housing Policy), how 
many of the staff housing units referred to in question #1 were owned by the 
Nunavut Housing Corporation? 

 
3. As of March 1, 2018, broken down by community and size of unit (within the 

meaning of Schedule E of the Government of Nunavut’s Staff Housing Policy), how 
many of the staff housing units referred to in question #1 were leased by the 
Nunavut Housing Corporation? 

 
4. As of March 1, 2018, broken down by community and size of unit (within the 

meaning of Schedule E of the Government of Nunavut’s Staff Housing Policy), from 
which entities were the units referred to in question #3 leased? 
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5. As of March 1, 2018, broken down by community, employing entity (Government of 
Nunavut department, Crown agency and territorial corporation) and category of 
position (within the meaning of subsection 2(c) of Schedule A of the Government of 
Nunavut’s Staff Housing Policy), how many staff housing units were rented to 
employees who were Nunavut Inuit? 
 

6. As of March 1, 2018, broken down by community, employing entity (Government of 
Nunavut department, Crown agency and territorial corporation) and category of 
position (within the meaning of subsection 2(c) of Schedule A of the Government of 
Nunavut’s Staff Housing Policy), how many staff housing units were rented to 
employees who were not Nunavut Inuit? 

 
7. As of March 1, 2018, how many employees under the jurisdiction of the Government 

of Nunavut’s Senior Personnel Secretariat (within the meaning of the “Definitions” 
section of the Government of Nunavut’s Staff Housing Policy) were renting staff 
housing units? 

 
8. How many of the employees referred to in question #7 were Nunavut Inuit? 

 
9. How many of the employees referred to in question #7 were not Nunavut Inuit? 
  
10. As of March 1, 2018, what was the average monthly value of the staff housing 

subsidy provided to employees under the jurisdiction of the Government of 
Nunavut’s Senior Personnel Secretariat (within the meaning of the “Definitions” 
section of the Government of Nunavut’s Staff Housing Policy) renting staff housing 
units? 

 
11. As of March 1, 2018, broken down by community, how many individuals were on the 

Nunavut Housing Corporation’s staff housing waiting list (within the meaning of 
subsection 4(c) of Schedule A of the Government of Nunavut’s Staff Housing 
Policy)? 

 
12. How many of the individuals referred to in question #11 were Nunavut Inuit? 

 
13. How many of the individuals referred to in question #11 were not Nunavut Inuit? 

 
14. As of March 1, 2018, what was the average length of time for an individual to remain 

on the Nunavut Housing Corporation’s staff housing waiting list (within the meaning 
of subsection 4(c) of Schedule A of the Government of Nunavut’s Staff Housing 
Policy)? 

 
15. As of March 1, 2018, broken down by community and employing entity (Government 

of Nunavut department, Crown agency and territorial corporation), within the 
meaning of the “Sponsoring” provision that is provided for in Schedule A of the 
Government of Nunavut’s Staff Housing Policy, how many non-employees of the 
Government of Nunavut were residing in staff housing units? 
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16. How many of the individuals referred to in question #15 were Nunavut Inuit? 
 

17. How many of the individuals referred to in question #15 were not Nunavut Inuit?  
 
18. As of March 1, 2018, broken down by community, employing entity (Government of 

Nunavut department, Crown agency and territorial corporation) and category of 
position (within the meaning of subsection 2(c) of Schedule A of the Government of 
Nunavut’s Staff Housing Policy), how many employees were participating in the 
Rental Assistance Program that is provided for in Schedule F of the Government of 
Nunavut’s Staff Housing Policy? 
 

19. How many of the individuals referred to in question #18 were Nunavut Inuit? 
 

20. How many of the individuals referred to in question #18 were not Nunavut Inuit?  
 

21. On what date did the Government of Nunavut’s current Staff Housing Policy come 
into effect? 

 
22. What specific amendments to the Government of Nunavut’s current Staff Housing 

Policy have been made to date? 
 

23. On what date does the Government of Nunavut’s current Staff Housing Policy 
sunset? 
 

 
 


